
COVID19 MEETING 

April 21, 2020 at 9:15 am 

 

In Attendance via Zoom: Commissioner David DeVoy and Hunter Taylor, Debra Shackett, Shelley 

Richardson, Lori Sharp, Mike Moyer, Andrew Livernois, Judy McGrath, Keith Gray, Dustin Muzzey, Mike 

MacFadzen and Jamie Ellsworth. 

 

County Administrator Debra Shackett is receiving updates daily for proposed legislation. 

 

Nursing Home: Nursing Home Administrator Shelley Richardson stated there are new requirements 

coming for nursing homes and would be learning more today and tomorrow.  She stated there will be 

weekly updates to families.  There are currently no active respiratory issues or pending test results for 

staff or residents.   

County Attorney: County Attorney Andrew Livernois stated there is nothing new to report for his 

department.  

 

Registry of Deeds: Register of Deeds Judy McGrath stated the revenue is still in same pace as last year.   

 

Sheriff: Sheriff Mike Moyer stated his department is status quo.  He stated the Laconia Police Chief let 

him know the Dube building opened yesterday and expected 5-6 patients.  Laconia Police Department is 

going to provide 24/7 security.   

 

Finance:  Accounting Manager Lori Sharp stated there is nothing new to report.   

 

Restorative Justice: Restorative Justice Director Mike MacFadzen stated they are still working remotely.  

They are calling juveniles on a daily basis and helping them to work through virtual learning.   

 

Maintenance: Facilities Manager Dustin Muzzey stated all are staff working.  They are getting caught up 

on projects with reduced staffing at other departments. 

 

DOC: Superintendent Keith Gray stated there are no big changes.  He stated there are no inmates or 

staff with pending tests.   

 

County Administrator Shackett stated the New Hampshire Retirement System will not subject the $300 

stipend to retirement deductions.  The application has been submitted but have not received the MOU.  

There is still a lot of missing information regarding contracted workers.   

 

There was a discussion about providing meals at no cost to all staff.  No decisions were made.  

 

Nursing Home Administrator Richardson reminded everyone that the State is starting to test everyone in 

Rockingham County yesterday for staff and residents and next will be Hillsborough County. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jamie Ellsworth, Administrative Assistant 


